
PRESIDENT OF THE GENERAL ASSEMBLY 

10 July 2024 

Excellency, 

Further to my letter dated 3 July 2024, I have the honour to transmit herewith the final 

version of the draft resolution entitled “Modalities of the “World Social Summit”, under the title 

“the Second World Summit for Social Development” which has passed the silence procedure. 

In this regard, I intend to submit the draft resolution, to be issued as A/78/L.93, to the 

General Assembly for its consideration at the plenary meeting on Tuesday, 16 July 2024 at 10 

a.m. in the General Assembly Hall. The full programme of the meeting will be published in the 

Journal of the United Nations. 

I am sincerely thankful for the co-facilitators, H.E. Mr. Philippe Kridelka, Permanent 

Representative of Belgium and H.E. Mr. Omar Hilale, Permanent Representative of the Kingdom 

of Morocco, for their steadfast and professional stewardship of this process. 

Please accept, Excellency, the assurances of my highest consideration. 

eat 
Dennis Francis 

All Permanent Representatives and 

Permanent Observers to the United Nations 

New York


